[image: image1.png]Queensland
Government





[image: image2.png]Public Service Commission

I






Notable Case 

Relevant considerations when considering an application for a VMR

Date of Decision: 25 May 2016

Overview

An employee, whilst on leave, applied for a voluntary medical retirement (VMR) with supporting documentation from their doctor. The agency expressed concerns that the employee’s doctor had outlined that they were fit to travel internationally for conferences (with appropriate assistance) but not well enough to travel to work.  Further, the agency submitted that the medical evidence particularising the nature of the illness and the prospects for adjustments were not adequate in detail.
The agency also stated that they were not prepared to approve the VMR application as they had been made aware of a potential breach of the Code of Conduct (potential conflict of interest) which required further investigation upon the employee’s return from leave. The employee argued that this was not a relevant consideration in deciding the VMR application.
Decision 

The agency’s decision to reject the VMR was upheld. The Appeals Officer supported that the decision maker had legitimate concerns about the potential conflict of interest and the medical report. 

Implications for agencies

Agencies should ensure that considerations relied on for decisions are relevant to the particular case and that the reasons provided to applicants properly explain why their application is not supported. 

In deciding an application for a VMR, a chief executive should only consider the circumstances relevant in the context of the particular situation.
 
Neither employees nor employers should use VMR to allow the employee to exit the organisation without dealing with unresolved performance or conduct issues.  The VMR directive (22/16) provides:

· Voluntary medical retirement is not an alternative to performance or conduct management obligations under section 26 of the PSA. 

· An employee subject to a current disciplinary process cannot apply for or be offered a VMR package.

If an employee provides a medical opinion that does not provide reasons underpinning the conclusion, it would be open for the agency to seek clarification from their employee, or the medical practitioner if the employee provides consent.  Under the VMR directive (22/16) the chief executive may request the provision of independent medical advice and the department will be responsible for the associated cost.
� Clause 8.6(e) of Directive 3/15, Voluntary medical retirement, is expressed in similar terms to those in unfair dismissal legislation; Kehagias v Unilever Australian Limited (unreported, AIRCFB).
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